
HARTSBURG-EMDEN CUSD NO. 21 

FEBRUARY 2024 NEWSLETTER 
FROM THE SUPERINTENDENT’S DESK  
Terry Wisniewski, Superintendent 

Hartsburg-Emden C.U.S.D. #21 is continuing on the 

right trend.  Continual growth and a positive 

work/learning environment continue to be the focus 

of the staff.  Developing and maintaining a Culture of 

Learning is happening.  It seems we continue to grow 

and develop as a staff each year.  We will always 

have areas for improvement, but this staff seems to be 

one of the most cohesive groups we have had for the 

past 13 years.  We continue to make advances with 

school pride and academic confidence in our 

students.  Two Illinois State Scholars added to our 

halls with Noah Doolin and Jace Whitted.  In general 

terms, they are performing in the top 15% of all 

students in Illinois.  There are a few different data 

points in the calculation . . . but the SAT score weighs 

heavily.  Congratulations to both these students.  It is 

nice to see our students performing at high 

levels.  Developing a school climate and culture 

where our students are allowed to flourish has been, 

and continues to be, our goal.   

 

We often ask our students to seek challenges and 

persist through difficulty, to push themselves.  That is 

exactly how one gets to performing at a high 

level.  However, so often, we are confronted with 

obstacles.  It is not always easy for students to put 

themselves at risk for failure.  Students often take the 

easy way out and give up at the first signs of 

difficulty because they do not wish to be branded as 

failures.  All students, especially high-performing 

students, can fall prey to anxiety about failure.  My 

point is that many students feel very vulnerable in 

school.  To instill in students that failure needs to be 

thought of as discovery.  Many of us remember the 

story of Thomas Edison and the invention of the light 

bulb.  He could not keep the filament from burning 

out too quickly.  He tested more than 3,000 filaments 

for electrical light between 1878 and 1880.  His 

persistence led him to discovery of placing the 

filaments in a vacuum made of glass (bulb) to prevent 

air from getting to it and burning it out.  Only after all 

his attempts that failed, he realized he needed to take 

a different approach to the problem that led to 

success.     

 

For many children, school is above all a place where 

they are tested and judged, often publicly, and 

feelings of inadequacy can happen.  We frequently 

place a high expectation on children and too many 

people are intolerant of failure.  We do not intend to 

make children to feel vulnerable and we do not want 

them to avoid taking risks that would allow them to 

discover what works.  That discovery method is 

often what deepens their knowledge.  The overall 

goal is to create a Culture of Learning, where 

mistakes are accepted and students are rewarded for 

their individual growth.  Each year, we seem to 

move closer and closer to this goal.  Changing 

mindsets, creating and maintaining a culture is a 

constant battle.                       

 

Again, we have many great things happening at 

Hartem and we are constantly looking for ways to 

improve.  I believe the future of our students remains 

bright.  We must continue to work hard to keep it 

that way.  We are constantly looking for ways to add 

curriculum and provide opportunity for our 

students.  We have added Literary Films, Creative 

Writing, Basic Physic, Weather, Forensic, and added 

JH Chess Team in addition to the HS Chess Team 

we added 5 years ago.  We have expanded the dual 

credit acceptance of the Heartland Community 

College courses we allow, so students can earn 

additional college credit.  We have been open to 

allowing all our students opportunities to explore 

their educational interests in a safe and secure 

environment.  It is a great time to be a student at 

Hartsburg-Emden C.U.S.D. #21.              

 

Literacy remains number one indicator for life 

success, which is why it will remain our top 

priority.  All our teachers keep pushing our 

Authentic Literacy Program.  I hope all our parents 

continue to encouraging their children to read for 15-

30 minutes every night, at all grade levels.  Although 

reading is very critical, Hartsburg-Emden will 

always continue to move forward with everything 

we do.  Again, this may be the most cohesive, 

positive, and caring staff we’ve seen in the past 13 

years.  We need to keep moving in that direction to 

keep improving our culture for learning and 

success.  As our mission statement says, “allowing 

students to reach their full potential.”   The benefits 

of our small rural schools are many and I see those 

benefits almost every day in our school.  GO 

STAGS!! 

 

 

 

 



FEBRUARY BREAKFAST/LUNCH PRICES 
Student Breakfast $40.00  

Student Reduced Breakfast $6.00  

Student Lunch $56.05  

Student Reduced Lunch $7.60  

Students at Hartsburg-Emden Jr./Sr. High School will 

need to pay for seconds. Entrées are $1.00, 

vegetable/fruit/chips are $.50, Italian Ice is $.75 and 

milk is $.50. 
 

PRINCIPAL’S MESSAGE 
Cory Brown, Principal 

Hello Hartem Families! 

January has already been an interesting month for 

weather.  Some snow, snow freezing rain, and dense 

fog to round out the month.  The good news is that 

some sunlight will be returning during the month.  I 

saw that we get about an hour of daylight back in 

February.  I look forward to driving home in 

daylight.  Mr. Robinson will enjoy it too so he has a 

better chance at dodging deer on the road.   

 

Good luck to Coach Spencer and the Junior High 

Basketball team as they are entering into the 

postseason.  Seventh grade lost a hard fought regional 

game but are very proud of an improved record.  The 

High School basketball teams is getting towards the 

end of their season and hope to be hot for a 

postseason run in February.  Good Luck to Coach 

Sherwood and the team with the rest of the 

season.  Coach Hayes and the Junior High Volleyball 

team have had a good start. We look forward to 

seeing if we can have a repeat run in the State 

tournament.   

 

Hartem Chess this year is a Coop team with 

Lincoln.  Mr. Hieronymus is leading the team and 

hopes that they can make with through sectionals to 

the state tournament.  Mr. Robinson is coaching the Jr 

High Chess team and he also is hopeful for a 

successful season.  Mrs. Folkman has just started up 

Scholastic Bowl and is optimistic about the season.   

  

For the month of January, the Students of the Month 

were Ashlyn Duvall and Andrew Zimmerman.  Here 

are some comments from the staff members that 

nominated them.  “Ashlyn is a leader of her class. She 

keeps track of everything and what everyone should 

be doing. She manages several activities and does 

them well..”  “Andrew is always prepared for class, 

always respectful.” Congratulations to both deserving 

students!! 

  

Here are some dates of interest for 

February.  February 16th will be a SIP day and 

11:30 dismissal for students.  There will not be any 

school on February 19th for Presidents Day.    

 

If you ever have any questions or concerns, please 

feel free to contact me. 

 

 
 

DEAN OF STUDENTS MESSAGE 
Tanya Zerbonia, Dean of Students 

It has been an interesting start to the new year.  Lots 

of weather and for me… a knee injury.  I will say 

that I am learning that patience is a virtue and you 

never know what you have until it's gone. On that 

note, I will have surgery and be out for about 3 

weeks to heal.  Hopefully, I will return stronger and 

wiser. 

   
Homecoming will be upon us shortly and nobody 

does Spring Homecoming like Hartem. When I first 

started working here and everyone talked about the 

dances, I could not envision it.  Needless to say, the 

dances are my favorite part; the energy that our 

students put into making these dances perfect is 

amazing.  Please come share the excitement if you 

can. 

   
The Senior Class of 2024 will be cruising to the 

Bahamas for the Senior Trip.  This will take place in 

early April.  They have worked hard to fundraise and 

appreciate all the support that the Hartem 

community has given them over the years.  The 

seniors are super excited and can’t wait for April.  
 

 

 



LIBRARY NEWS 
Nichole Folkman, Librarian 

Donations 

Ron Spencer donated the book I’m Glad for What I 

Have in memory of Rudy Klokkenga 

 

I am WAY behind in my personal donations for 

special events. PLEASE reach out to me if you are a 

former student of mine and have had a happy event in 

the past TWO YEARS. I want to make sure I have it 

on my list. I will hope to begin again next month. 

(Please feel free to reach out on behalf of a former 

student! I don’t want to miss any amazing events! 

College/ trade school graduations, weddings, new 

children, awards or recognitions, happy major life 

events of all kinds!) 

 

Readers’ Choice 

Students of all ages are voting in the Readers’ Choice 

Awards for IL! Did you know that Mrs. Folkman did 

an interview for NPR about the 2023 winners and 

previewing the 2024 books? It originally aired on 

WNIJ/ WNIU. Search for it on their website if you’d 

like to listen in. The  new 2025 book lists will be 

announced late Feb/ early March! 

 

Book Giveaways 

Mrs. Folkman will be at the Atlanta Public Library on 

Feb. 10 from 10-3 to give away books at their vendor 

fair. Come out and grab some great books and check 

out everything else the vendor fair has to offer! 

 

Yearbook 

The 2023-2024 yearbook is now $40. You can get it 

for this discount price until spring break when it will 

go up to the final price of $45. If you still need to pick 

up your 2022-2023 book, please reach out to Mrs. 

Folkman nfolkman@hartem.org to arrange that. We 

do have a small collection of vintage books from 

various years. If you’re looking for something in 

particular, please let Mrs. Folkman know! 

 

GUIDANCE DEPARTMENT 
Elizabeth Hilgert, Student Coordinator/Guidance Counselor 

24-25 DUAL CREDIT COURSES 

It’s time to start thinking about courses for the 24-25 

school year. Are you interested in taking college 

classes while still in high school? Dual credit is an 

opportunity for students in grades 11-12 to receive 

extra high school credit AND earn college credit 

towards Gen. Eds. HEHS will be offering the 

following dual credit courses next year: LIT 111: 

Introduction to Literature, HUMA 101: 

Introduction to Humanities and BUSN 110: 

Introduction to Business.  

 

Qualifications: 

If you are interested in taking a Dual Credit course 

next year (AY 24-25), you MUST complete a 

Heartland application by February 29, 2024, and 

ACCUPLACER Assessment (or  submit a qualifying 

score) by March 29, 2024 in order to be eligible to 

enroll in the course. Students can submit qualifying 

ACT or PSAT/SAT scores in place of the 

ACCUPLACER. [Please note: There is a $200 

registration fee for each dual credit class. See Mrs. 

Hilgert for details.    

 

ILLINOIS YOUTH SURVEY 

This month, students in 8th, 10th, and 12th grade at 

HEHS will be asked to participate in the Illinois 

Youth Survey (IYS). The purpose of the IYS is to 

better understand youth attitudes and behaviors that 

can impact student problems and academic success. 

It will ask about topics including nutrition, physical 

activity, bullying, tobacco, alcohol, and other drug 

use. Participation is voluntary and privacy will be 

strictly protected. The Illinois Youth Survey will 

provide our school with a local report of the 

combined student results which will help to 

determine which programs may be needed to keep 

students safe and healthy. Obtaining full 

participation is very important in the ability of our 

school to continue to improve the programs and 

strategies to prevent youth problems behaviors and 

enhance youth development. If you DO NOT want 

your child to participate in this survey, complete the 

attached opt-out form and return to Elizabeth Hilgert 

(ehilgert@hartem.org). 

  

SCHOLARSHIPS 

The spring semester is a busy time for scholarship 

applications. Many local organizations announce 

scholarships during the spring semester. I encourage 

all 12th grade students to check for scholarships to 

determine if there are any scholarships that meet 

their needs. See Mrs. Hilgert if you need help 

finding and/or applying to scholarships. Listed 

below are several scholarships with a March/April 

deadline that any student can apply for:  

• Kathleen Wright Social Work 

Scholarship  due March 8th  

• Township Officials of Illinois Scholarship 

due March 1st  

• Lincoln-Logan Crime Stoppers Scholarship 

due March 30th  

mailto:nfolkman@hartem.org
mailto:ehilgert@hartem.org


• Spirit of Youth Scholarship for ALA Junior 

Members due March 1st 

• ALA Junior Member Loyalty Scholarship due 

March 1st 

• ALA Children and Youth Scholarship degree 

in Education due March 15th  

• ALA Past Presidents Parley Nurses 

Scholarship due April 10th 

• ALA Illinois Scholarship for Junior Members 

due March 15th  

• Ada Mucklestone Scholarship due March 15th  

• Mildred R. Knoles Scholarship due March 

15th  

• Lincoln Women’s Club Scholarship due 

March 1st  

• Deputy Scott Brown Memorial Scholarship 

due April 1st 

  

UPCOMING TESTING   

The PSAT and SAT will be given digitally this 

spring. The SAT will consist of the same general 

format and content. The test format is all online and 

will last approximately 2 hours. Math will be 70 

minutes long and 44 questions, divided equally 

between two modules and you can use a calculator on 

the entire section. In the combined Reading and 

Writing (R&W) Section there will be two modules, 

each taking 32 minutes and comprising 27 questions. 

 

During the test, students will have access to a set of 

tools: 

• On math questions, they will find a 

reference sheet and a calculator. They 

are allowed to bring their own 

calculator. 

• On reading and writing questions, use 

the annotation tool to highlight text or 

leave yourself a note. 

• On multiple-choice questions, if you 

think an answer option is wrong, you 

can cross it out. 

• You can mark for review any questions 

you want to come back to later. 

 

Students will have one 10-minute break during the 

test between test sections. They are able to take an 

unscheduled break if needed, but will lose testing 

time. 

 

TESTING DATES 

IAR (Illinois Assessment Readiness) will begin the 

week of March 11th for all students in grades 6rd-8th 

April 9th will be the ISA (Illinois Science 

Assessment) for 11th grade  

SAT will be held April 10th  

April 11th will be the ISA (Illinois Science 

Assessment) for 5th & 8th grades 

PSAT for 10th grade will be April 17th 

PSAT for 9th grade will be April 18th  

 

 HARTEM ATHLETIC DEPARTMENT 
Matthew Stoltzenburg, Athletic Director 

The first month of 2023 has seen a lot of basketball 

and the start of volleyball. 

   

The 7th grade boys’ basketball team just finished 

participating in the Logan County 

Tournament.  Both 7th and 8th grade teams will begin 

regionals at the end of January / start of 

February.  Coach Spencer and Ferguson are looking 

for a solid postseason run. 

 

The high school basketball teams are in the second 

half of their seasons.  The boys will have home 

games on Feb 6 + 9, the last being there against 

Greenview.  Coach Sherwood and the varsity team 

will then start regionals on February 18th.  Coach 

Vetter and the  FR/SO team will be in our 71st 

Annual Frosh Tourney starting on February 24th. 

 

The junior high volleyball teams have begun their 

seasons in the Logan County Tournament and hope 

to continue their success in the month of 

February. They will have home matches on February 

1, 12, 13, and their eighth grade night on the 22nd 

against Olympia.  They will also have a 7th grade 

round robin on the 10th and go to the 8th grade 

tournament in Effingham on the 17th. 

 

Good luck to all our coaches and players.  Hopefully 

all our fans will try to get out and support their hard 

work. 

 

 
 



IASA (Illinois Association of School 

Administrators) Announcement 

Hartsburg-Emden names next Superintendent 

Hartsburg-Emden C.U.S.D. #21shared information 

about the District #39 next Superintendent: 

The Hartsburg-Emden C.U.S.D. #21 Board of 

Education approved Mr. Joe Yurko as the new 

District Superintendent. Mr. Yurko was interviewed 

in two different rounds by the Board of 

Education, administrators, district office staff, 

teachers and community members. He will 

replace outgoing Superintendent Terry Wisniewski 

who will become the new Chief School 

Business Official (CSBO) at O’Fallon District 90 next 

July. Mr. Wisniewski served as the 

District Superintendent for the last nine (9) school 

years and four (4) years as District Principal. 

 

Mr. Yurko obtained his undergraduate degree at 

McKendree College and his Masters in 

Educational Leadership and Education Specialist 

through Eastern Illinois University. Mr. Yurko 

has served as a middle school instructor, elementary 

school principal and middle school principal 

prior to taking a position as a school superintendent. 

For the last fourteen years, Mr. Yurko has 

served as the Superintendent at Hamilton CCSD 328. 

Mr. Yurko looks forward to listening to, 

learning from, and getting to know the staff, students 

and families at Hartsburg-Emden. Mr. 

Yurko will begin his work in Hartsburg-Emden on 

July 1, 2024. 

 

HARTEM FFA 
Sara Barton 

This January, Hartem FFA had many victories! The 

Parliamentary Procedure Team placed first place at 

the Section 14 contest hosted at Hartem. Jace Whitted 

placed second place as chairman, Ashlyn Duvall 

placed third place as a floor member, and Michelle 

Benner placed fifth as a floor member. Five freshmen 

girls also competed in their first FFA contest which 

was Greenhand FFA Quizbowl. Congrats Stags! 

 

The Hartem FFA Chapter is preparing for the busy 

month of February! From January 28th through 

February 10th, we will have our annual strawberry 

sales. Strawberries are $5/ Quart, $20.00/ 1/2 Flat, 

and $35.00/ Flat. Contact an FFA member or Ms. 

Barton for more information.  

 

Upcoming dates for February:  

Ground Zero Conference: February 1-2nd 

Strawberry Sales: January 28-February 10th  

National FFA Week: February 17-24th 

Poultry Contest: February 28th 

 

Hartem Lincoln Chess Coop - End of the Year 
Kent Hieronymus 

The Hartem Lincoln Chess Coop has had a very 

good 2023-24 school year.  The two schools have 

great participation and a lot of new friends are being 

made.  By the time you are reading this newsletter, 

the team will have played in the Washington IHSA 

chess sectional, Jan. 27. 

 

We have high hopes of qualifying for state.  We will 

be at full strength on our 8 boards for the first time 

all year!  The students from both schools are heavily 

involved in many activities so it is difficult to get 

everyone there at the same time.  This should give us 

a great opportunity 

 

Senior Beta Club 
John Robinson 

The Senior Beta Club is having its annual 

Valentine's Day fundraiser. You can order a Hartem 

student an Orange Crush, Chocolate Bar, and/or a 

Red Carnation. Items are $2 each and will be 

delivered to each school building the week of 

February 14th. You can submit the order form to 

either school, to the attention of John Robinson, or 

fill out the online order form, which can be found on 

the front page of the website. All orders and money 

must be turned in to either school or online by 

Tuesday, February 6th at 10:00 a.m. We would 

greatly appreciate early order submissions.  

 

Esports 
Eric Gardiner 

The winter season is upon us for esports. High 

school students are currently participating in league 

matches in Overwatch 2 and Super Smash Bros. 

Currently participating in these games is: John Long, 

Dani Dueringer, Karter Ross, Carson Zinser, 

Clayton O’Donoghue, Cooper McAfee, and Dayven 

Fletcher. There will be one final season in the spring 

in which students will have the opportunity to 

participate in the following games: Call of Duty 

Modern Warfare II, Apex, and Rocket League. The 

deadline to sign up for the spring games will be 

March 4th, so any high school students interested in 

playing one of those three games need to see Mr. 

Gardiner before that date to register.  
 

 

 



JR. HIGH & HS CLUB VOLLEYBALL 
Jenn Hayes, Coach 
 

 FUNDRAISING SUPPER 

 FAT BOYS BBQ 4:30-6:00 

THURSDAY, FEBRUARY 1st    

The Jr. High and HS Club Volleyball Teams are 

hosting a FAT BOYS BBQ supper on Thursday, 

February 1st.  Meal tickets are $8.00 and includes, 

PULLED PORK SANDWICH, BAKED BEANS, 

COLE SLAW, PEGGY’S PLACE HOMEMADE 

COOKIE, AND DRINK.  Tickets will be sold by all 

the JHVB and HS Club players.  Tickets can be bought 

in advance or at the door, carry-outs are 

available.  Thank you for your continued to support! 

3 on 3 Basketball Tournament 
Eric Gardiner, Co-Sponsor 

The Class of 2025 will be hosting a 3 on 3 basketball 

tournament on February 17 starting at 9 am. The cost 

is $50 per team. Anyone 13 or older can participate. 

Spectators are welcome for a small fee $2 for adults, 

$1 for students, and $5 for a family of 3 or more. 

Prizes will go out to the top two teams, and 

concessions will be available for purchase. Please 

contact Sadie Williams for more information or to 

register. She can be contacted at 

swilliams@hartem.org or text/call at 217-871-1788. 

Must register by February 11th. 

 

CLASS OF 2026 
Jenn Hayes, Class Co-Sponsor 

 

FUNDRAISING SUPPER 

 SLOPPY JOE/HOT DOG 

 4:30-6:00 

THURS. FEB. 22ND – JHVB 8TH GRADE NIGHT   

The Hartem Class of 2026 is hosting a Sloppy Joe/Hot 

Dog supper on Thursday, February 22nd.  It is also the 

JHVB 8th Grade Night and last home game.  Meal 

tickets are $8.00 and include, Sloppy Joe 

Sandwich/Hot Dog or Chili Dog, Baked Beans, Chips, 

Dessert, and drink.  Tickets will be sold by the Class of 

2026.  Tickets can be bought in advance or at the door, 

carry-outs are available.  Thank you for your 

continued to support! 

Class of 2025 Spaghetti Dinner 
Eric Gardiner, Co-Sponsor 

Join the class of 2025 on February 9th from 4-6 PM in 

the high school cafeteria for a spaghetti dinner prior to 

the game against Greenview. The meal includes 

spaghetti, garlic toast, salad with choice of dressing, 

and tea or lemonade. Students will also have dessert 

items available as well. Rather than selling tickets, or 

asking for a fixed cost per person, the class is 

accepting donations for you or you in your family to 

enjoy a very tasty meal prior to the senior night game. 

Spanish 1 classes 
Kent Hieronymus 

The Spanish 1 classes are finishing up family 

trees.   We are now learning about Reflexive 

verbs.  Students will write conversations about their 

daily routines.  We practice simple conversations 

and pronunciation daily.  Soon we will begin a 

project on 5 Spanish Artists:  Goya, Velazque, 

Picasso, Dali, and El Greco. 

 

Spanish 2 class 
Kent Hieronymus 

The Spanish 2 class is exceptionally skilled in 

Spanish pronunciation and vocabulary.  They have 

just finished the Future and Conditional tenses.  The 

class will next be learning how to form 

commands.  They will write a skit in Spanish, 

commanding others to do simple tasks. 

 

Spanish 3 and 4 classes 
Kent Hieronymus 

Our Spanish 3 and 4 class are using all they have 

learned in the last few years.  They have covered 

every Spanish verb tense and advanced topics such 

as the subjunctive mood and passive vs. active voice 

sentences.  The class is now reading short stories in 

Spanish.  Their pronunciation is excellent.   

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 



 

 

FEBRUARY 2024 
 

Sun  Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri   Sat 
    1 

JHBK-8A Reg. TBA 

JHVB vs Greenview 

6:00 

FFA Zero Ground 

Conference 

2 

HSBK @ IB 6:00 

JH Chess vs CEL 4:00 

FFA Zero Ground 

Conference 

3 

Hartem Post Prom 

Trivia Night @ 

Emden Comm. 

House 7:00 

4 5 

JHBK-8A Sect. 

TBA 

JH Chess @ CEL 

4:00 

6 

HSBK vs Spfld Luth. 

6:00 

JHVB @ MP 5:00 

7 

 

8 

JHVB @ Little 

Flower 6:00 

9 

HSBK vs Greenview 

*Senior Night and 8th 

Grade Night* 

HS Chess-State 8:00 

Class of 25’ Spaghetti 

Dinner @ HS Café 4:00-

6:00 

10 

JHBK-8A State 

TBA 

HSBK @ Cerro 

Gordo 1:00 

JHVB @ Royal 7th 

RR TBA 

HS Chess @ State 

8:00am 

11 12 

JHVB vs 

Lutheran MS 

6:00 

HSBK @ West 

Prairie 6:00 

13 

JHVB vs Rankin 6:00 

14 

 

15 

JHBK-8A State TBA 

JHVB @ Kingsley 

4:30 

16 

 

11:30 DISMISSAL 

SIP DAY 

17 

HSBK-1A Reg. 

TBA 

JHVB @ 

Effingham 8th 

Grade Tourn.  

Class of 25’ 3 on 3 

Tourn. @ 9:00am 

18 19 

 

NO SCHOOL 

Presidents Day 

20 

JHVB @ WLB 5:30 
21 

HSBK-1A Reg. TBA 

22 

JHVB vs OLY 6:00 

*8th Grade Night* 

Class of 26’ Sloppy 

Joe/Hot Dog Dinner 

@ HS Café 4:30-6:00 

23 

HSBK-1A Reg. TBA 

JH Chess- State 8:00 

24 

HSBK- Host Fr/So 

Tourn. 9:00 

JHVB-7A Reg. 

TBA 

JH Chess-State 

8:00 

25 26 

HSBK-Host 

Fr/So Tourn. 6:00 

JHVB-7A Reg. 

TBA 

 

27 

HSBK-1A Sect. TBA 

JHVB-7A Reg. TBA 

28 

HSBK-1A Sect. TBA 

JHVB-7A Reg. TBA 

FFA Poultry Contest 

@ A-C Central 5:00 

29 

HSBK- Host Fr/So 

Tourn. 6:00 

JHVB-7A Reg. TBA 

  

 



 

 

 

FEBRUARY 2024 
 

Sun  Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri   Sat 

Breakfast   

Menu 

   1 

Breakfast Burrito 

Fruit  

Juice 

2 

JH/HS-Danish apple claw 

Fruit 

Juice 

GS-Sausage patty 

Tri-tator 

Toast 

3 

4 5 

English muffins 

Ham/egg/cheese 

Fruit 

Juice 

6 

Scrambled egg bowl 

Toast 

Fruit 

Juice 

7 

Biscuit 

Sausage gravy 

Fruit 

Juice 

8 

Waffles 

Sausage patty 

Fruit 

Juice 

9 

Assorted cereal 

Toast 

Fruit 

Juice 

10 

11 12 

Nutri grain bar 

Fruit  

Juice 

13 

Biscuit 

Sausage/egg/cheese 

Fruit 

Juice 

14 

Bagel 

Cream cheese 

Fruit 

Juice 

15 

French toast sticks 

Sausage links 

Fruit 

Juice 

16 

Fruit Frudel 

Fruit 

Juice 

17 

18 19 

 

NO SCHOOL 

20 

Poptart 

Fruit 

Juice 

21 

Coffee cake 

Fruit 

Juice 

22 

Pancakes  

Sausage patty 

Fruit 

Juice 

23 

Donuts 

Fruit 

Juice 

24 

25 26 

Pancake and 

sausage on a 

stick 

Fruit 

Juice 

27 

Yogurt w/strawberries 

Toast 

Fruit 

Juice 

28 

Frittata omelet 

Toast 

Fruit 

Juice 

29 

Assorted muffins 

Fruit 

Juice 

  

 

 

 

 



 

FEBRUARY 2024 
 

Sun  Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri   Sat 

Lunch  

Menu 

   1 

Quesadilla Pizza 

Lettuce salad 

Sour cream/salsa 

Cottage cheese 

Pineapple  

2 

JH/HS-Bake Potato Bar 

Broccoli w/cheese sauce 

Cookies 

Applesauce 

GS-Chicken strips 

Roasted potatoes 

Broccoli/cheese 

3 

4 5 

Toasted ham and 

cheese 

Tater tots 

Carrots 

Pineapple 

6 

Popcorn chicken 

Sweet and sour sauce 

Rice 

Mix vegetables 

Egg roll 

Pears 

 

7 

Pork tenderloin on bun 

French fries 

Green beans  

Cake w/strawberries 

Peaches 

8 

BBQ meatballs 

Mashed potatoes 

Corn 

Mix fruit 

9 

Crispito 

Cheese sauce 

Mix vegetables 

Rice 

Refried beans 

Mandarin oranges 

 

10 

11 12 

Chicken patty on 

bun 

French fries 

Carrots 

Pudding 

Applesauce 

13 

Open face turkey 

Mashed potatoes w/gravy 

Corn 

Dinner rolls 

Peaches 

14 

JH/HS-

Ham/Hamburger 

ponyshoe 

GS-Hamburger on bun 

French fries w/cheese 

sauce 

Mix fruit 

 

15 

Italian sub sandwich 

Chips 

Fresh veggies 

Cookies 

Mandarin Oranges 

16 

 

 

11:30 DISMISSAL 

SIP DAY 

17 

18 19 

 

NO SCHOOL 

20 

Bosco sticks 

Marinara sauce  

Lettuce salad  

Cottage cheese 

Applesauce 

21 

Chicken fajita 

Cheese/lettuce 

Sour cream/ salsa 

Rice 

Mandarin oranges 

 

22 

Cream chicken and 

noodles 

Peas 

Jello 

Peaches 

23 

JH/HS-Texas toast 

pizza 

GS-Pizza 

Lettuce salad 

Pineapple 

 

24 

25 26 

Corndog 

Soft pretzel 

Cheese sauce 

Carrots 

Pineapple 

27 

Salisbury steak 

Mashed potatoes w/gravy 

Corn 

Dinner roll 

Mandarin oranges 

28 

Chicken strips 

Mac and cheese 

Peas 

Peaches 

Brownies 

29 

JH/HS-Chili/chicken 

noodle soup 

GS-Chicken noodle 

Fresh veggies 

Peaches 

Cinnamon rolls 
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  *********ECRWSSEDDM**** 

 

POSTAL CUSTOMER 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 


